
April 2012 Church Council Meeting Highlights 
 
Below are the highlights of the April Council Meeting.  Complete minutes are posted in the narthex.  
(M/S/C indicates a motion made, seconded and carried) 
 
M/S/C:  (K. Lien, D. Repyak) to move the May, June, and July council meeting to the 3rd Monday of the 
month at 6:30pm and revisit this with the July agenda. 
 
Financial reports:  E. Kaashagen gave an overview of the March financials.  Expenses still remain higher 
than income.  It was recommended that the Investment Committee provides a regular report to the 
council.   
 
Dave Reese will work with the Personnel Committee on finding our new organist. 
Wedding Policy was reviewed.  Recommendation of a few changes were given by the council.  Pastor 
Margo will make these changes. 
 
Church property clean up was April 21st at 9am.  D. Repyak spoke with C. Rucks.  Cary has done an 
excellent job of the upkeep of the yard so there wasn’t much to do.  Portion of Hwy 73 Adopt a Highway 
was also done April 21st. 
 
Parsonage Inspection Report.  D. Repyak will work towards prioritizing the to-do list and begin to receive 
bids.  (see related article below) 
 
ATC.  The paperwork for the easement payment of $18,000 has begun.  This has an approximate 
timeline of 6 to 8 weeks to complete. 
 
AED:  a recommendation was given by the Health Ministry Committee to purchase one to two AEDs. 
One AED has been donated by a member to EKLC.  We are looking for additional donations of 
approximately $300 to purchase a wall mounted cabinet and a carrying case.  (See article on Page 5) 
 
M/S/C:  (J. Lewellin, K. Lien) approved office hours during the summer change to being closed on Friday 
as they have been for the past two years. 
 
M/S/C:  (K. Lien, D. Repyak) to recognize ordination for current pastor(s), former interns and ordained 
sons/daughters of the congregation on the anniversary of their ordination each year.  Kristen will 
research these dates. 


